
LEBANON BOARD OF EDUCATION 

CURRICULUM SUBCOMMITTEE 

SPECIAL MEETING 

LEBANON MIDDLE SCHOOL LIBRARY MEDIA CENTER 

February 9, 2016 

7:00 P.M. 

 

MINUTES 

ATTENDANCE: 

  PRESENT:  Nicolle McGillicuddy, Chair 

     Mary Ellen Wieczorek 

Al Vertefeuille, ex-officio  

 

 

ALSO PRESENT: Robert Angeli, Superintendent, Bob Sirpenski, Business Manager, Sandy 

Tremblay, James Apicelli, Principal, Lyman Memorial High School, Kathleen Mozak-Pezza, Director of 

Curriculum and Instruction, John Cote and Mark Doyle, Lyman Memorial High School teachers 

   

I. CALL TO ORDER 

  Meeting was called to order at 7:10 p.m. by Nicolle McGillicuddy, Chair 

  New High School Courses 

John Cote, math teacher at Lyman Memorial High School, presented 3 proposed math courses: 

Intermediate Algebra, full year course open to grades 11 and 12, Trigonometry, half year course open to 

grades 11 and 12 and Introduction to Probability and Statistics, half year course open to grades 11 and 12. 

Mr. Apicelli, Principal, Lyman Memorial High school presented proposed music course: Honors Select 

Chorus, full year course open to grades 10-12. 

 

Mark Doyle, business teacher at Lyman Memorial presented proposed business course:  Sports and 

Entertainment Management and Marketing, half year course open to grades 10-12. 

 

Courses will be presented to Full Board as an Action Item at the regular meeting. 

 

II. ADJOURNMENT 

Meeting adjourned at 7:23 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,  

Nicole McGillicuddy, Chair 


